
Muddling along
Local producer input prices rose by 
0.9% in the final quarter of 2023, down 
from the previous 1.2% reading. Similar 
numbers came in from over the ditch too. 
Aussie wages rose 0.9% in Q4 and rose 
4.2% over all of 2023, which is mildly 
above the equivalent CPI rise of 4.1% 
and marks the highest wage growth in 
Australia since 2008!

German Economy Minister, Robet 
Habeck, had some sobering words on 
his nation’s economy yesterday, noting 

“The economy is in tricky waters” and 
that “we are coming out of the crisis more 
slowly than we hoped.” He said this as his 
government announced a downward 
revision to GDP growth for 2024, the 
economy now expected only to grow by 
0.3%. 2025’s figure was similarly revised 
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downwards, to just 1.0%. The Minister 
attributed the revised forecast to an 
unstable global economic environment 
and to the low growth of world trade, 
alongside higher interest rates. Habeck 
nevertheless maintained that Germany 
has proven resilient in the face of losing 
access to Russian Seaborn Crude and 
oil product supplies, because of the 
war in the Ukraine. Habeck pointed to 
Germany’s recent budget crisis which left 
a EUR60 billion hole in the government’s 
financial plans over the coming years as 
an additional economic challenge.

It was a different story for their  
counterparts in the UK, as the UK 
managed to post a record public 
sector budget surplus for the month 
of January. The gain came from a 
substantial increase in tax receipts and 
decreases in government borrowing. 
Yesterday’s figures mark the final set of 
public finances data before the Finance 
Minister, Jeremy Hunt, delivers his 
Spring Budget, on March 6. The Budget 
could be instrumental in determining the 
incumbent party’s chances of securing 
victory at the next election, as recent 
results from by-elections have put 
pressure on the party to deliver tax cuts 
in 2024. 

Hot off the press
So far, this week has been one of 
lacklustre data releases, however, today 
may bring some life into the markets. By 
the time you’re reading this the FOMC 
meeting minutes will be out, and the 
world could be on fire, but most likely it 
won’t be. It is likely that we will continue 
to hear the same rhetoric of ‘inflation 
is heading towards target, however we 
need more strong data releases before 
we can start considering cutting rates, 
and when the rate cuts come there won’t 
be as many as the market expected’. This 
broadly aligns with our views and even 
the historically front running markets 
seems to be getting on board, with 
current market expectations of the first 
Fed rate cut now pushed out to June, 
with only 3 or 4 cuts this year (versus the 
6 or 7 being priced a month ago). 

In anticipation of today’s data releases 
markets were relatively flat overnight, 
with the US 10-year Treasury yield up 
4bp overnight to be currently at 4.31%, 
while the NZD/USD is within the range 
currently at 0.6169, while equities were 
marginally down over all three major US 
indices. 

As far as commodities go, US Natgas 
prices soared 10% after a major producer, 
Chesapeake Energy, slashed its guidance 
on 2024 production projections by 
about 20%. Oil followed this move and 
rebounded to approach a 3-month high.
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